
School news 
 

We have had a really busy start to the school year with some great learning going on.  We 
have been looking at using new technology in the classroom and we have all been learn-
ing together.  We use ZOOM (which is like Skype to learn Chinese with Wang Laoshi 
(Teacher Wang) all the way from  
Beijing. We have been starting with coding using our “Sphero” Robots and “Dash and 
Dot”.  We have even started using Google Docs and Spreadsheets to complete some work 
online with the grades 3-6.  We have been tracking data on speed and distance variations 
and trying to hypothesizes about other  
information based on what we have already recorded.  
 
CYBER SAFETY: The Grade 3-6 students had a tremendous learning experience 
about Cyber safety when we started doing a quiz about ourselves.  We soon “realised” 
how easy it would be to innocently publish personal details online that could be seen    
everywhere.  We looked at out user agreement and cyber safety sheets and refreshed our 
memories on what is safe to write about online and what should never be shared. 
 
The Cheetahs (grades F-2) have been busy counting and having a go at writing the num-
bers and letters, we have used counters, koalas, play dough, textas, whiteboards, rulers, 
dice, dominos and tens frames to help us count… so much learning. 
 
We have started taking home our “take home books” (readers) and thanks to all those 
family and friends who have taken time to hear the students read.  Our aim is to make 
reading enjoyable and a lifelong skill.  When reading with students who may be learning 
or adverse to reading at home, here are a few tips: 

* At this stage, the students will be reading from memory or “making it up”, this is fi-
ne and expected 

* Choose any book to read to them and develop some family favourites, good readers 
will often re-read stories over and over again 

* Talk about the pictures, the cover and other information and talk about what they 
think the book might be about 

* Feel free to read to them and enjoy the story together, talk about it and put some 
notes in their diaries, the students don’t actually have to read every word 

* Older students can read to themselves and as parents we can ask them questions just 
to check in on whether they understand the story/text or not. (having said this, they 
can still and should be reading out load) 

* Read both fiction and non-fiction to and with the students 
* Most of all have fun… if you are finding it a struggle, come and see us and we’ll fig-

ure it out together 
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SCHOOL VALUES:  Respect,  Responsibility,  Resilience, Safety  



Thankyou for the coupons we have received 
so far  keep them coming. You will find a 
crate at Coles in Sale. 
Leanne has accepted a box at Tasty Tuckers  
for those who can not make the school 

February Birthdays 

3rd Caleb M 

26th Zachary H 

CALENDAR DATES 2018 
FEBRUARY  

 

Thursday 22nd Seniors to Seaspray for Open Water Learning 
Monday 26th Rural Schools Swimming Sports. 8.45am Departure 

 

MARCH 

Monday 12th SCHOOL CLOSED ¦PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Thursday 29th§LAST DAY OF TERM  

Open Water: The grades 3-6’s have an Open Water Learning Experience in Seaspray 
next Thursday.  The day is run by Surf Life Saving Victoria and hopefully the students 
will be getting wet!  We have all the permission slips back already which makes us feel 
really organised, thanks for that. 
 
Cluster  Swimming: We’ll be having our Cluster Swimming Sports on Monday the 
26th of February.  We will all be attending and we will make sure those students who 
aren’t competitive swimmers have opportunities to have a play in the water as well as join 
in various activities that are fun and build team spirit.  (Parents are welcome to come 
along and cheer).  A permission note is attached with further information. 
 
 

Damian 
 

Attachments: 
** Permission note for swimming to be returned by 22nd Feb 






